
Term 4 Newsletter 2022 – 2023 

Message from Michelle Reysenn – Headteacher 

The sun was shining, the daffodils bloomed, and then…. It 
rained again! I really thought Spring had arrived, but it 
seems to be hiding behind those dark clouds. Alas, we must 
not let the wet weather dampen our spirits, as there is so 
much to look forward to during the summer terms, and let’s 
take this opportunity to celebrate all of the amazing learning 
and achievements from term 4. 

The snow came, and such fun was had; pancake day was 
‘flipping’ good fun; career’s week was a huge success with a 

visit to Knowle DGE; D of E practice walks took place; mock exams happened 
with ease; science week flew past us with a paper aeroplane challenge… and 
there is so much more to read about within this newsletter, across both edu-
cation and care. 

Patrik enjoyed a birthday bingo., and pupils in lower school loved winning 
some prizes to help him celebrate. Rio and Reagan have been attending The 
Wheels Project and learning how to build a go-kart. Reagan also took part in 
an end of term karting competition. It was wonderful to welcome back ex pu-
pils and learn about their ongoing successes, and we wish all the very best to 
Harry, Reagen M, and Turrell, as they continue on their journey into adult-
hood. 

Term 4 brought us our very first competitive football match for some time, 
against Hardenhuish School, the first of many to come. Bennito has been 
working with Jess on expanding his musical knowledge and ability, and really 
valued his time at a local music shop. Outdoor education continues to be 
popular across all year groups, and some classes have continued to explore 
local areas including the Wiltshire white horses, whereas others have loved 
geocaching with Ollie. 

And finally, you will be able to read about your child’s progress in their sec-
ond report of the academic year. I had the pleasure of reading all of these, 
and I genuinely feel proud of all pupils, for all of the different forms of pro-
gress made, whether it be wearing school uniform, improving their attend-
ance to school, trying new activities, or for simply, going to class and trying 
their best. 

Please do have an EGG-citing Easter, filled with EGG-cellent opportunities, 
and we look forward to welcoming pupils back on Monday 17th April. 



Term 4 WINNERS! 
Attendance: 95% & 

Above 

Green Token Winners 

  

  

 

  

100% Attendance 

Subject Winners 

David  Rio Mason Patrik 

Theo Josh Junior  

Ethan Bobby Charlie  

Bennito Phin Connor W  

Anthony 

Jack J 

Connor M 

Harley M 

Matty O 

Tom P 

Caleb S 

William 

Patrik 

Kacper 

Bobby 

Mason 

David 

BTEC Sport Reagan 

Physical Education David 

Humanities David, Josh 

Creative Art William 

Arts Award Phin 

Science Patrik, Josh, Tom P 

Reading Bobby, Charlie 

Mathematics Kacper, Junior, Max, Tom P 

English Caleb 

PSHE Harley 

Outdoor Education Rio 

Swimming Mason 

Italian Tom P 

College (14-16) Tom P, Anthony, Adam 



 Science Week: STEM Paper Aeroplane Challenge  

 

Tom demonstrates excellent technique whilst releasing his 
plane.  He works well to obtain 4th place overall against 
some tough competition. 

 

 

 

Jack dresses for the occasion and is able to take 2nd place, 
going ahead of Mollie who is looking on with disappoint-
ment as she moves further down the leader board. 

 

 

 William makes use of an excellent plane design and 
takes a solid first place. He also has the single longest dis-
tance of the day recorded as 18 paces. Well done William! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Final Results: 

Name 1 2 3 4 5 Total Place 

Bobby 6 3 4 5 5 23 8 

Chantel 12 11 12 8 11 54 5 

Cameron 11 8 10 6 10 45 7 

Mollie 10 12 13 9 17 61 3 

William 14 13 7 16 18 68 1 

Mason 6 15 12 11 6 50 6 

Tom 13 11 10 15 8 57 4 

Jack 10 14 10 15 14 63 2 



PEWSEY &  

DEVIZES 

Term 4 
Natalie, Sarah, Steve, Amy, Chantal, Leann, Sammy 

Emma and Jane. 

 

 

The children have been busy working on their 
One Up targets. Patrik has risen to the chal-
lenge, and has been using the fitness suite on 
a regular basis. Go Patrik!  

In English, we have studied Flat Stanley by Jeff Brown. We have en-
joyed looking at character descriptions and tried to predict what might 
happen in the book.  

Flat Stanley made a guest appearance in the doll’s house in Devizes 
classroom.   His adventure continues…………. 

In Science the children have been learning about different types of materials and their properties. 

 

 

 

 

 

They have had lots of fun conducting experiments through messy play. 

 

In SMSC we have been 
learning all about Brazil 
and the Amazon rainforest.  
The boys have made some 
beautiful pictures of colour-
ful parrots that can be 
found in the amazon! 

It has been another busy term and we can’t believe that we are halfway 
through the academic year already! The children are now settled and 
have had an enjoyable term, they especially loved playing in the snow! 



 

In Maths, this term we 
have developed our nu-
meracy by concentrat-
ing on time and frac-
tions, whilst also contin-
uing with fundamental 
mathematical skills. 

 

 

Kai has been 
working hard 
on his maths 
this term! Well 
done Kai! 

 

In Humanities, our topic has been the 
Great Fire of London.  The children have 
created some amazing pictures in art with 
Ron. 

Outdoor education is one of our fa-
vourite activities! We have been go-

ing to parks, played in the snow, 
jumping in streams and puddles. 

 Joey has found a ladybird. He 
named it Jamal!  

Hello Jamal! 

 

Bobby found a worm.  Bobby enjoyed looking 
for insects around the school grounds. 

 

We are looking forward to the 
summer term when we can visit 
the lakes and have another go at 

paddleboarding. 



 

With thanks to Ron for helping pupils in Devizes and Pewsey classes, making 
pancakes on Shrove Tuesday, and also for facilitating a pancake race! The pho-
tos are brilliant 



It was Patrik’s birthday, and staff and pupils enjoyed celebrating with him, by 
playing bingo! There were some great prizes. 



Learning Support 

 

Term 4 Lego Based Therapy 

Welcome Bobby, Patrik and William from Pewsey 
Class. 

Students work in groups of two or three taking on the role(s) of either the 
engineer, the supplier or the builder. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Aims of Lego Group: 

Positive turn taking 

Encourages students to work together 

Develops communication skills 

Promotes problem solving 

Supports listening skills 

Encourages joint attention 

Helps develop vocabulary and learn a range of concepts such as positional language, colour, 
shape, size  

Being able to use describing skills to communicate effectively 

Work towards securing Thrive targets 

 

    Students are enjoying this group.                                   



BROAD TOWN 
Term 4 

With Helen, Nat & Tiff 

IN SMSC this term we have learnt about Brazil.  We have looked at where Bra-

zil is in the world, the colours of the flag and facts about the country. 

In Cooking this term we have made cakes, cookies, tomato and meatball pasta. 

In Science we have looked at human reproduc-

tion.  This has included learning about male and 

female reproductive systems, puberty and 

changes that take place, the menstrual cycle 

and the fertilisation and development of a baby.  

We are currently learning about plant reproduc-

tion  

On Thursdays we have been 

going for our 

weekly swim 

at Corsham 

leisure centre.  

The boys have been having fun in the 

pool playing volleyball.     

In outdoor education we have visited Westbury White Horse, Box Woods and Penn 

Wood, a nature reserve. 

In PE the class have been playing football, basketball, table tennis 

and trampolining.  Cameron, Josh, Max and Charlie enjoyed play-

ing in the school football match 

against another local school.  All 

showed great team spirit and 

loved their trip out. 

NUMERACY 

This term we have been practicing the 4 operations of 
number, recognising fractions and identifying multiples 
and factors.  We have 
also enjoyed our starter 
activities of 5 a day and 
playing maths games. 

LITERACY 

This term our focus has been on newspapers. We have 
identified features in a 
newspaper.  We have also 
linked headlines to arti-
cles, created our own 
headlines and written our 
own newspaper report. 



Ex NHA pupils returned for the afternoon to catch up with their ‘old’ staff, and to see how the site 
has changed.  They even stayed for a game of footie during care time.  Thankyou. 



HACKPEN 
Term 4 

With Ant & Sharon 

A busy term for the wonderful Hackpen class, lots of outdoor educational visits which included 
rock climbing at The Arc centre in Chippenham, and a walk 
around our namesake white horse Hackpen, where we made 
new friends with some extremely friendly ponies. 

David was part of the football team that visited Hardenhuish 
school in Chippenham where we played a good game, we 
lost 6-3 but everyone enjoyed themselves which is what it is 
all about. 

Our SMSC country this term 
has been Venezuela, we have 
found out that their govern-
ment is extremely corrupt and 
isn’t a very nice place to grow 
up if your poor. 

We have been working hard in English 
and Maths and have thoroughly en-
joyed History this term, we have been 
learning about crime and punishment in 
Tudor/Anglo-Saxon and Victorian times, 
we all agreed that we would not 
have liked to be in trouble in the 
olden days (apparently when Sharon 
was born). 

We have also welcomed a new 
pupil from Broad Town class, 
Josh, he’s fitted in perfectly with 
Hackpen and is quite the chess 
player.  Monopoly Deal card 

game is quite exciting with Josh playing. 

We hope you have a restful Easter 

and look forward to Term 6. 

 

Ant and Sharon  





News from KS4 Care  

Where does Josh keep his     
army?......... 

Up his sleevey of course! 

 

 

 

 

 

Josh was awarded  

‘Cadet of the Month’  

and received an engraved 
plaque with his name on.   

His Cadet leader remarked on 
how ‘kind, patient and consider-

ate Josh is towards his fellow 
cadets and Cadet Leaders. 

 

Well Done Josh! 

The Boys have loved building their new 
remote-controlled aeroplanes and 
then testing them out in the evenings. 
With the weather now turning we will 
hopefully be able to see how they fly 
outside. 

Also, there has been a bit more baking 
in Montague this time a very tasty 
batch of  churros! 

Our Lower School Cadet! 



MARLBOROUGH 
Term 4 with Ben, Becky and 

Mollie   

SMSC this term we have been looking at Chile. The boys have 

been looking into key facts about the country, the population and 

child rights.   

 

 

 

Some of our boys have taken part in football 

games against local schools in Chippenham. 

All of the boys represented the school very 

well and we are super proud of them.  

 

 

 

 

For outdoor education the boys have been fishing, they went to 

a local river, using nets to catch and release the fish. They man-

aged to catch 7 fish in 30 mins.  

 

 

 

 

 

We also had a snow day at school with lots of snowball 

fights between all of the 

boys and staff.  

 

 

 

During science week we took part in a whole school paper are-

oplane challenge in which 2 of our class were placed in the top 

3. The boys spent a long-time watching tutorial and making 

multiple paper areoplanes to see which ones were the best.  



Football Match 

 

On an overcast afternoon, with threatening clouds, Notton 
House made the short trip down the A350 for their first fixture 
ever against the powerhouse of Hardenhuish. 

With the expectant crowd gathered to watch this inaugural 
fixture, the Notton House boys were showing glimpses of 
nerves, as rumours spread about possible academy players in 
the opposition. These were soon put to rest as coach Shuker 
reassured the team that Huish would be a fair match. 

 

After a thorough warm up and a brief discussion on 
formation and tactics the team took to the field, with 
Notton winning the coin flip, the team chose to play 
up the hill and into the wind. Just as the referee 
blew the whistle to start the game, the heavens 
opened and the rain came lashing down and the 
temperature dropped by about 10 degrees. 

Notton started well and found themselves on the 
front foot early on, despite the early pressure, the 
young men from Notton couldn’t find a way through 
the stubborn Huish defence and with the team on all 
out attack, the defence was left exposed with one 
long ball from the Huish centre back released the 
dangerous striker, the young Huish lad only needed 
on chance and buried it making it 1-0 to Harden. 

 

The second goal followed not long after as some nervous moments at the back 
meant a loose pass was pounced on 
and the deadly striker rounded the 
keeper to make it 2-0. This second 
goal ignited the fire within Notton 
and they created their best chance 
of the half, a through ball from mid-
field released Notton’s striker, put 
through 1 on 1, the young man put 
his shot centimetres wide of the 
post. 

 



This miss was made worse as Huish 
quickly went down the other end 
and capitalised on another break 
down in communication to make it 3
-0. After blowing away the nerves 
Notton got into the groove and pro-
duced their best football of the 
match, a couple of quick short pass-
es cut open the Huish defence and 
the ball broke to one of the Notton 
strikers in the penalty box. A rash 
tackle from the covering centre back 
resulted in a penalty to Notton. De-
spite obvious nerves, the young Not-
ton striker put away the chance to 
make it 3-1. 

 

Hardenhuish did finish the half on top and went 
in at half time 4-1 up. At this point the Notton 
heads could have easily dropped, they were 
soaked through, cold and losing. However, the 
boys showed a fantastic attitude and amazing 
resilience, enough to bring a tear of pride to the 
watching Notton ultras. 

The second half was more of a balanced game 
as both Notton and Hardenhuish scored 2 goals 
apiece. As a first venture into proper fixtures 
against local mainstream schools this can only 
be described as a massive success, despite Not-
ton coming out on the wrong end of a 6-3 result 

the players did themselves, the teachers, the care staff, their parents, their carers 
and the Notton badge proud. 

 

Team: JIF, CST, DAD, MWH, JMS, TBR, ATR, CMC, NSR 



ALTON BARNES 
Term 4 

With Ron, Karen W and Anzhelika 

Alton Barnes boys have been very busy in their cooking lessons, pancakes, brownies and pasta 
dishes have been on the menu.  While the boss (Ron) is away the chocolate brownie is dish of 
the day. 

In outdoor ed they have been wall climbing, make bonfires, walking in the woods and around the 
local areas.   The boys took full advantage of a very unexpected snow day at school, they en-
joyed making snow angels, snowmen and best of all, having snowball fights. 

In SMSC lessons we are learning about life in Peru and how it differs to life in the 
UK. 

All the boys are very happy that their English and Maths assessments are up to 
date and completed. They’re now onto the GCSE revision! 



SMSC 
This term in SMSC we have concentrated on 
Peru which is in the north-west of South 
America. 

A few Facts that we have learnt about Peru;  

The official language is Spanish 
The capital city of Peru is Lima which is 

the 5th largest city in South America, 
over 9 million people live there. 

Machu Picchu is a city that was built over 
600 years ago by the Incas. The Incas 
had a huge empire that stretched 
along the west coast of South Ameri-
ca. They built towns and cities across 
the area including high up in the An-
des. Machu Picchu is on a mountain 
that is 2430 metres high. 

 

English 
In English we are carrying on with our exam 
revision, we have completed fiction and non-
fiction pieces of writing. 

We have also worked on paper 2 comprehen-
sion. 

Maths 

 In maths we have completed GCSE exam pa-
pers in practice for the real exams.  

Mock Exams 
In weeks 4 and 5 we sat our mock GCSE ex-
ams for English and Maths. 

Not only is this great practice for the real 
thing, it also gives the teachers an idea of the 
areas that may need more work. 

Everyone of the boys who sat the exams did 
brilliantly and should be super proud of them-
selves.  

Outdoor education 
Outdoor education we have had some great ex-
periences,  

Including a trip to west Kennet long barrow.   

One of the largest, most impressive and most 
 accessible Neolithic chambered tombs in Britain.  
Built in around 3650 BC, it was used for a short 
time as a burial chamber, for nearly 50 people 

Cherhill Term 4, Andy, Pete & Chloe. 



D of E practice 
Drew and Caleb accompanied by Paul completed 
a wellbeing walk in practice for their next D of E 

expedition. 

Learn@ Careers day. 
Some of our year 10 and 11 students attended 
Knowle academy in Bristol for a careers day.  

There was different organisations that the boys 
spoke to, about the next steps they are wanting 
to take when they leave Notton.  

They had the opportunity in the construction 
room to build a wall, plumbing pipe work and 
also carpentry.  

In the electrical room, they put together a circuit 
board, and entered data coding on a laptop, in 
order to make real size traffic lights work. 

It was a brilliant day that was enjoyed by the 
boys and the staff. 



 

 

 

 

 



Examinations at  

Notton 
House 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 (and 1 year 10) pupils have kicked off exam season this week with some mock 
exams in English and Maths.  Pupils have been excellent and engaged really well with 
the process so far.  Mocks are a great way of pupils practicing for the real exams.  As a 
result, they can learn a lot about the exam process, find strategies to help them stay 
calm under pressure and practice using arrangements such as supervised rest breaks. 

All pupils who have taken exams will also benefit from a detailed Question Level Analy-
sis, where their teachers can analyse the exams to identify strengths and areas requir-
ing further teaching / revision.  This process will be taking place over the next two 
weeks and will help us to adapt teaching to further increase the progress of pupils as 
we move closer to the summer exams. 

If you have a child taking Entry Level or GCSE exams, you will be receiving their exam 
timetable.  These dates are fixed by exam boards and it is essential that pupils are in 
school a minimum of 15 minutes before the start time for each exam. 

I have also included a ‘Students’ Guide to Examinations’.  We will run through this with 
all pupils at school and you may find the information useful as well. 



Term 4 

With Anton & Nathan 

In school the boys have been working hard in English and 
Maths, completing there entry level papers for maths and pre-
paring for the exams in English. Some of the boys have com-
pleted their English mock exams over the past couple of weeks 
and have worked really hard in them. This has been helpful for 
them so they know what to expect when the real ones come 
around and also the things they need to work on ready to im-
prove their grades.  

This term has been a busy one for Westbury! Lots of amazing work inside and  

outside of school. 

 

Leo has come on leaps and bounds in his eSports BTec course. He 
has almost completed all of the units and is nearly ready to be as-
sessed. He has really enjoyed working on this and has found it re-
ally interesting.  

Reagan has carried on attending Rocksteady on a 
Monday afternoon in Bristol. He loves this and is cur-
rently working on making a coffee table which he will 
then take home and use in his own house. He has 
also started to attend wheels this term where he has 
been taking apart and then putting back together a 
Go Kart. Reagan has really enjoyed this and especial-

ly loved the trip to go Racing he went on this week.  

Reagan, along with Connor have worked really hard in PE and have both completed their unit 
one of their course where they have looked at next steps and what their goals are for their fu-
ture.  

 

Brandon and Bennito are still loving attending Kandu Arts on a 
Thursday. Both boys enjoy using there recording studio and 
Brandon has written, played and sang his own song which is 
amazing.  

 

As a class, we have been learning lots about our country of the term which is 
Colombia. We enjoy looking at different foods that are eaten in our chosen 
country, compared to the foods we eat at home.  



Rio and Reagan are really enjoying their Friday timetable at The Wheels Project.  I think 
Pete is enjoying his time there too! 



Reagan took part in a karting competition to finish the term off with speed! 



 

What a lovely day Jess and Bennito had, shopping for musical instruments.  Bennito has 
a talent for playing the double bass…..we better check what the cost is!  But, I have my 
eye on that white piano with purple lighting….beautiful! 







Post 16 Provider Open Events 2022-2023 
 
All Post 16 providers offer Open Days or Open Evenings throughout the year. In Bristol 
and the surrounding area, there is a great selection of different Post 16 Providers that of-
fer everything from vocational courses and Apprenticeships to T Levels and Traineeships. 
Listed below are the places that students tend to go after Year 11 and Post 16 and details 
of their open events. Check on their websites as you will generally need to book online. 
 
The main colleges in the area: City of Bristol College, SGS College & Bath College. 
Sixth Form Centre Open Events 
Post 16 Specialist Colleges and Training Providers  
 
If you haven’t made up your mind about where you want to go, you can apply for dif-
ferent courses/providers that you are interested in, and then decide once you have 
received your GCSE/Functional Skills results  

Post 16 Centre Website Open Event 

City of Bristol College – 4 Centres: 
College Green 

Ashley Down 

South Bristol Skills Academy 

AEC – Engineering & Motor Vehi-
cle 

www.cityofbristol.ac.uk 10 Jun 10am-1pm (All sites) 

SGS College – 4 Post 16 Campuses: 
Filton 
WISE 

Stroud 

Berkeley Green 

www.sgscol.ac.uk 27 Apr 5:30pm-8pm (All Sites) 

Bath College- 2 Campuses: 
Bath City Centre 

Somer Valley 

www.bath.ac.uk Sat 6th May- 10 am – 1pm 

Somer Valley: 
Weds 17th May- 4pm-7pm 

The Park, Knowle TBC Visits can be made on request 

Access Creative College 

Music, Games and Media 

www.accesscreative.ac.uk Further dates throughout the year. Book online 

Boom Satsuma 

Creative & Digital Media/Games 

Sports Media 

Performing & Production Arts 

www.boomsatsuma.com 

  

Open events throughout the year. 

Book online 

Didac Woodwise Academy www.didac.co.uk/ Individual visits always welcome 

Onsite 
Construction Apprenticeships 

www.onsitebristol.co.uk Check website for details 

Reflections Training Academy 
Hairdressing & Barbering 
Business & Employability 

www.reflectionstraining.co.
uk 

Open events throughout the year. 
Individual visits always welcome. 

Hitz- Bristol and Bath   Individual Visit always Welcome 

HWV- Bristol 
A2A- Study Programme 

  Visits welcome – call to book a visit 

Bristol City Robins- Post 16 Sport Courses   Events advertised on website 

http://www.boomsatsuma.com




Please can I remind all families of the Uniform Policy:- 
 

Uniform: 
 

School Uniform 
A compulsory Notton House polo shirt (Royal Blue) 

 
A compulsory Notton House sweatshirt (no hood) or 

grey fleece 
 

Black or Grey Trousers (No tracksuit bottoms al-
lowed except for P.E. lessons) 

Black Shoes (no other colours permitted) 
 

P.E. Kit 
 

Students are permitted to wear their own PE kit but this must not include items 
with large logos. 

 
Trainers (no black soles are permitted for indoor P.E. lessons) 

 
Trousers can be purchased from supermarkets such as ASDA or Tesco. 

School polo shirts, sweatshirts and fleeces are available for purchase directly from 
school. All the garments offer excellent value for money and are made from hard 

wearing, machine washable fabrics, embroidered with our logo. 

Price List 

Item Size Cost 

Polo Shirt 9/10, 11/12 £6.50 

Polo Shirt S/M/L £8.50 

Sweatshirt 12/13 £7.00 

Sweatshirt S/M/L/XL £8.50 

Fleece Youth L/XL £11.00 

Fleece S/M/L/XL £13.70 






